National 4-H Congress delegates focus on issues affecting youths
Source: Jann Burks, 4-H youth development specialist 
Through 4-H, young people not only have the opportunity to make a positive difference in their communities, but they can impact their state and nation by becoming a delegate to National 4-H Congress.  The 2008 National 4-H Congress will take place from Nov. 28 to Dec. 2 in Atlanta, Ga.
National 4-H Congress has helped develop the leaders of tomorrow for the past 86 years. It began as an educational tour to the Union Stock Yards in Chicago during the International Livestock Exposition. During this time, youths met to exchange ideas and receive recognition for their accomplishments and community service.
The conference has continued over the years based on the Cooperative Extension Service’s belief that young people can be significant partners in addressing the issues that face our nation, especially those issues directly affecting youths. Currently, delegates from 46 states and two U.S. territories address these issues in seminars and discussion groups. During the conference, they receive motivation to become successful, contributing members of society from nationally known speakers and by attending workshops that focus on leadership and teamwork. Each delegate is also a part of a team that completes a community service project. 
At the conference, participants have the option to contribute money to the conference’s charity, Habitat for Humanity.  With the money delegates raised last year, they were able to finance the construction of 4-H’s first Clover House, a Habitat for Humanity home in the Atlanta, Ga. area.  This year, they hope to donate money to build another home.

Selection as a delegate to congress is one of the top accomplishments a young person can achieve in 4-H. Applicants must be at least 14 years of age and not older than 19 and have reached at least the bronze level of the 4-H Honors Program. Those who advance through the application process will then be interviewed by an honors committee in their area. Each year, Kentucky sends about 25 delegates to the event. This year, 26 youths from all areas of the state have been chosen as delegates. 
Applications for the 2009 National 4-H Congress are due to the state 4-H office by Dec. 15. Interested persons can receive an application from their local 4-H agent. For more information on National 4-H Congress or the 4-H Honors Program, contact the (COUNTY NAME) Cooperative Extension Service. 
Educational programs of the Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, sex, religion, disability or national origin.
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